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Office of Labor Relations Staff Report
Collective Bargaining Agreement 
Between 
King County 
and
Professional and Technical Employees, Local 17
Transit Administrative Support Employees
January 1, 2025 – December 31, 2026



SUBJECT:  

The proposed Ordinance would ratify a collective bargaining agreement (CBA) with Professional and Technical Employees, Local 17 (PROTEC17), representing transit administrative support employees in the Metro Transit Department (Metro), for a contractual period commencing on January 1, 2025, through and including December 31, 2026.

	CBA Description:
	PROTEC17, representing transit administrative support employees in the Metro Transit Department

	County Lead Negotiators:
	Robert Railton and Angela Marshall, Office of Labor Relations

	Union Lead Negotiators:
	Regan McBride, Union Representative, PROTEC17



BARGAINING UNIT OVERVIEW:  

The bargaining unit includes approximately 52 administrative support employees in Metro who provide administrative support required to sustain unit business and operations for work units across the Metro Transit Department. The Agreement covers the following classifications:  
 
		Transit Administrative Support Specialist I

	Transit Administrative Support Specialist II

	Transit Administrative Support Specialist III

	Payroll Specialist

	Transit Warranty Claims Analyst

	Fiscal Specialist I

	Fiscal Specialist II

	Fiscal Specialist III

	Transit Customer Service Specialist



	


 
BARGAINING HISTORY:

The County and PROTEC17 commenced bargaining on September 3, 2024. The parties entered mediation on January 8, 2025, with an employee of the Public Employment Relations Commission serving as the mediator. On April 30, 2025, PROTEC17 informed the County that the bargaining unit members ratified the County’s last offer for a successor collective bargaining agreement.

SUMMARY OF TERMS 

Contract Term: January 1, 2025, through and including December 31, 2026.
Compensation:  
· 2025 COLA/GWI: Effective January 1, 2025, employees will receive a cost-of-living adjustment (COLA) applied to 2024 base wages derived from CPI-W at 95% with a floor of 2% and a cap of 4%. The known COLA for 2025 will be four percent (4%). Also, effective January 1, 2025, employees will receive an additional 1.5% general wage increase (GWI) for a total increase in 2025 of 5.5%.
· 2026 COLA: Effective January 1, 2026, employees will receive a COLA adjustment applied to 2025 base wages derived from CPI-W at 95% with a floor of 2% and a cap of 4%.
· Wage Increases: The Transit Administrative Support classification series and the Transit Warranty Claims Analyst classification will receive a two-range (approximately 5%) market-based wage increase effective January 1, 2025.
· Ratification Bonus: Bargaining unit employees employed with the County during the ratification voting period, April 16 through April 29, will receive a $1000 bonus, less mandatory withholdings. 
Agreement Terms and Conditions:
· Contact terms and conditions were updated to reflect the bargaining unit withdrew from the Coalition of Unions and its Coalition Labor Agreement.

FISCAL IMPACT:

The fiscal impact of the Agreement is detailed in the Executive’s Fiscal Note for the proposed ordinance, which has been reviewed by the Office of Performance, Strategy, and Budget.

INVITED:

· Angela Marshall, Deputy Director, King County Office of Labor Relations
· Regan McBride, Union Representative, PROTEC17
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